
feedback regarding the 

progress the school 
has made across all 

areas of teaching, 
student performance 

and community 
engagement was 

outstanding. My sincere 
thanks to all staff and 
community 

representatives who 
prepared submissions and 

spoke so well on the day. 
I was fortunate to speak 

at Melville Senior High 
School’s Public School 

Review last term to 
validate their efforts 

supporting our 
community engagement 

activities in the library.     
I am again honoured to 

be invited to speak to 
more reviewers this time 

for the Secondary School 
Principal of the Year and 
the Secondary School of 

the Year as Principal, 
Mr White and MSHS 

have been nominated for 
these awards. As a 

former MSHS student 
myself, I will try not to be 

biased which is easy, 
because Melville SHS has 

provided great support 
for our transitioning 

students and pastoral 
care programs in the 

community. 
 

Have a great Term 3 
everyone. 
 

Jason Shapcott  

Principal 

 

Welcome everyone one 

to Term 3.  
 

We sometimes use the 
saying, it will be a ‘busy 

term’ but Term 3 this 
year definitely fits that 

bill. First up, Edu-Dance 
has started already, and 
the feedback from 

students has already been 
very positive. The school 

chose to go back to this 
highly reputable provider 

for this important part of 
the Arts curriculum, 

based on teacher and 
parent feedback, and they 

thankfully had term 3 
available. This does mean 

however, that we will be 
busy balancing athletics 

practice and swimming 
lessons later in the term.  

 
As mentioned with 
Athletics, we 

traditionally start training 
this term with everyone 

participating in running 
trials for divisions and 

team game practice in 
factions. Last year, Gold 

won the outright shield, 
and Red won the team 

games shield (named after 
former Deputy Principal 

and sports co-ordinator, 
Mr Geoff Bailey). Our 

training sessions help 
identify selected students 

to represent the school in 
the Cockburn Districts 
School Sports Association 

(CDSSA) interschool 
carnival. I wish all the 

factions well in their 
preparations. 

 

The last newsletter 

featured the Colour Run 
and numerous pictures of 

staff and students having a 
wonderful time all in the 

name of raising money for 
whole school 

mathematics and spelling 
program resources.         
I mentioned the amount 

raised was in excess of 
$5000.  With the final 

figures now in, the P&C in 
fact raised a whopping 

$6,686. Again, my thanks 
go to the P&C 

Fundraising 
Committee and all 

those who participated. 
 

On Monday, 29 July, our 
school was reviewed as 

part of the Dept. of 
Education Public 

School Review process 
conducted every three 
years. This was a new 

process starting in 2019, 
and the first review of any 

type for Caralee CS since 
2009. Events like the 

Colour Run, and other 
fantastic P&C activities 

and enterprises, including 
the Uniform Shop and 

Caralee’s Kitchen, were 
highlighted by P&C 

President, Julia Stewart, 
and Treasurer, Meredith 

Hathaway. Our School 
Board members were 

interviewed along with 
numerous community 
members and staff from 

both Caralee and FLDC. 
While the report is not 

yet published, it will be 
available on our website 

from Week 3, the verbal 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 Fri, 16 Aug        

MSHS Netball  

 Fri, 16 Aug       

Book Week Parade 

 17—23 Aug     

CBCA Book Week 

 19—30 Aug         

In Term Swimming 

 Wed, 21 Aug           

Interschool X-Cntry 

 Wed, 21 Aug    

Family Picnic Day 

 Fri, 30 Aug       

One Big Voice 

 Tue, 10 Sep        

P&C Meeting 

 Tue, 17 Sep        

Parent Evening 

Inside this issue: 

:  Edu-Dance 

:  P&C Committee 

:  Public School Review 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/articles/175
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/185/P&C-(Parents-&-Citizens-Association)
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/185/P&C-(Parents-&-Citizens-Association)
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/185/P&C-(Parents-&-Citizens-Association)
https://www.cbca.org.au/
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Position Vacant 
We require a replacement 

P&C Vice President for the 

remainder of the 2019 school 

year.  It is a great opportunity 

contribute to the school and 

see how our P&C operates. 

There are only three P&C 

meetings left for the year, so 

it will not be a time consum-

ing commitment but it is  

necessary that we fill the  

position.  If you are interest-

ed, please email the P&C on 

caralee.pandc@gmail.com 

and/or come along to our 

next P&C meeting.  The next 

P&C meeting will be held in 

on Tuesday, 10 September 

2019 at 7pm in the school 

staff room. 

 

Colour Run  
Thank you to everyone for 

their great fundraising efforts.  

The total raised for the    

Colour Run was $6,685.90!  

 

Book Fair  
Another successful Book Fair 

was run again at the end of 

Term 2.  Thank you to the 

many people that arranged 

the event and volunteered 

during the week. The funds 

raised for the Book Fair go 

towards providing resources 

for the school library.  For 

those that are still waiting for 

their orders, we anticipate 

that they will arrive soon.   

Sports Carnival  
The P&C, together with the 

Gee Dads, will be running a 

sausage sizzle for the Sports 

Carnival on Wednesday, 18 

September. The canteen will 

also have a special menu  

consisting of sushi and salad 

rolls. Please email the P&C on 

caralee.pandc@gmail.com if 

you are available to volunteer 

for the sausage sizzle or in 

the canteen. We will only 

need people for a short time, 

and it won’t impact on you 

watching the events.   

 

Caralee’s Kitchen 
Volunteers are always      

welcome to help any day in 

our Canteen. Perhaps help 

out for a time straight after 

school drop-off, and bring a 

friend too, to boost the fun! 

 

Caralee Fete 
This year’s Fete will be held 

on 29th November.      

Put this on your calendar - 

more information to follow. 

 

Entertainment Book 

Entertainment Books can still 

be purchased from the office.  

The school receives $14 from 

every book sold.  

 

 

 

 

 

CARALEE CHOIR 

One Big Voice is a choral festival aimed at promoting a love of sing-

ing, friendship, and acceptance as well as developing relationships 

with other children who share a love of music. 

 

Our Caralee Choir has been selected to participate in the 

One Big Voice Festival Matinee, to be held at the RAC 

Perth Arena on Friday, August 30, 2019, commencing at  

12 noon with Young Talent Pre-Show followed by the        

One Big Voice Choir at 12.30 pm. 

 

This year, 7500+ students from 135 schools will be involved in the 

One Big Voice Festival, and will sing an exciting selection of festival 

songs. The children will leave school at 9.30am by bus to arrive at 

the RAC Arena at 10 a.m. for a 10.30a.m. rehearsal. Before the 

concert, they will be given a short break to ensure they are ready 

and energised for their performance. 

 

Students will need to bring a snack in a disposable           

container. A small water bottle only is permitted inside. 

The children need to be wearing their choir shirts. 

 

We would like to extend an invitation to parents, carers,         

grandparents and friends to attend this festival.  

 

If purchasing tickets, please make sure you purchase a ticket for the 

MATINEE CONCERT in the BEETHOVEN section. This is 

where our Choir is scheduled to perform, and this specific section 

will give you the best view of the Choir in Podium One. 

 

Tickets can be purchased through Ticketek online (http://

premier.ticketek.com.au/), a Ticketek agency or at the RAC Arena.  

After the concert, the children will be directed from the perfor-

mance floor by myself to a collection point where they will board 

the bus and return to school before 2.55pm.  

 
Mr Matthew Ryder, Music Teacher 

https://onebigvoice.com.au/ 

Reading is my Secret Power 

 

The CBCA Book Week is approaching, and  

Caralee invites all students to participate in celebrating   

children’s literature by dressing up as their  

favourite book character for a  

Book Week Parade 
Friday, 16 August 2019, 9am 

 

More information to follow through individual classes

RECYCLING AT CARALEE 

 
Inspired by the NAIDOC 2019 theme,         

"Let's work together for a shared future",        

Caralee students and our school community hope 

to connect more with the land, preserve its     

natural resources and redefine our responsibilities 

when it comes to looking after our environment.       

We ask that you join in and support us.            

For now, we encourage you to call into our   

Administration office to drop off: 

 

 Batteries for recycling 

 Bread tags for recycling to provide wheelchairs 

 PET 1 - strawberry and tomato plastic packaging containers 

(clean) for recycling into 3D printer filament 

 Plastic bottle tops (clean) for recycling into mobility &      

disability aids, STEM training tools, gadgets for the Aged 

Artwork by Grace (Yr 2) 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
mailto:caralee.pandc@gmail.com
mailto:caralee.pandc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/pg/caralee.p.and.c.2016/posts/
https://onebigvoice.com.au/
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=ONEBIGVO19
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=ONEBIGVO19
https://onebigvoice.com.au/
https://www.cbca.org.au/
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/articles/180


        With Mrs Wain 

Wow! We have had a busy 

couples of weeks in Art.  One 

of our big projects “The      

Picasso Cow” project has   

finally been completed.  So if 

you happen to be walking near 

the Art room be sure to check 

it out.  Our design needed to 

reflect what we know about 

the dairy industry and how 

milk and milk products get 

from the farm to plate.  A big 

thanks to Sam for helping out 

with the design concept and 

sealing and glossing our cow.  

Also a big thanks to Miss Di 

Toro and D1 for doing a lot of 

our   research and to Talya, 

Piper, Cheyenne, Olivia, Grace 

& Edward our cool cow boy, 

all these students helped to 

write and sing our cow song 

for our cow journal.  Many 

students had an opportunity to 

paint our cow and they all did 

a  terrific job.  Another special 

thanks to Kayden & Brendon 

who gave up extra time to 

work on the cow.  She looks 

fabulous, so make sure you 

come on down and visit  

MOO LOU! 



COMMUNITY NEWS 
Chemicals in batteries are extremely toxic. Do you have 

a collection of batteries you don’t know what to do with? 

Bring them to our office BATTERY RECYCLE BIN 
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3/4 year olds: http://juniorgoals.com/event/Caralee-Primary-34-year-olds-272 

5-7 year olds: http://juniorgoals.com/event/Caralee-Primary-57-year-olds-273 

8-12 year olds: http://juniorgoals.com/event/Caralee-Primary-812-year-olds-274 

https://www.batteryworld.com.au/Recycling/School-Recycling-Program
https://www.batteryworld.com.au/Recycling
http://www.kardinyaredsox.org.au/
https://eventdesq.sportstg.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=main&EventDesqID=33008&OrgID=21706
https://juniorgoals.com/event/Caralee-Primary-34-year-olds-272
https://juniorgoals.com/event/Caralee-Primary-57-year-olds-273
https://juniorgoals.com/event/Caralee-Primary-812-year-olds-274

